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President's Message

Submitted by Ruth Neese

The phrase
“‘Everglades
restoration” was on
B everyone’s lips just
| before the

il legislative session
# started January

10. Two projects
have shovels in
the ground—the $400 million C-44 Reservoir and
Stormwater Treatment project in westermn Martin
County and the first mile of bridges designed to
elevate Tamiami Trail and allow more water to
flow into the Everglades.

Congress approved a bill that was signed by
President Obama designating $142 million for
Everglades and Kissimmee River restoration.
Governor Scott has pledged to seek $40 million
for Everglades restoration during this year's
legislative session. Sounds great, right?

Well, let's hope the new reservoir works better
than the abandoned one in St. Lucie County that
leaks and is not repairable according to the Corps
of Engineers. Keep your fingers crossed the
federal money is well spent and not squandered
on poorly designed projects.

The true miracle will be actually getting $40

million from the state this year. This will be a
chaotic legislative session for two reasons. One,
it's an election year and two, voting districts must
be redrawn by June 8.

| just hope the needs of Florida’s natural
environment and wild lands will be heard above
the cacophony of political self-interest.

Please write or call your state legislators and
remind them that you want Florida’s wild lands
protected and restored.

Merritt Island

Field Trip Regort 2012
Submitted by Hart Rufe

Photographers quickly leam that the quality of the
light available for photography is one of the most
important factors in creating great photos.
Saturday, January 7, at Merritt Island, was one of
those days when all the conditions were just
about perfect for viewing and photographing
birds.

Twenty-one participants on the St Lucie Audubon
Field Trip to see 84 species of birds at Merritt
Island and Viera Wetlands will certify to the
beauty of birds displayed in mirror still waters,
often at close range.

(continued on page 2)

Next Meeting: February 2, 2012 7:00 pm
Adam Greyson - Falconer
Meeting Place: Oxbow Eco-Center 5400 NE St. James Drive,
Port. St. Lucie, FL 34983

Located 1.5 miles south of Midway Road

1.5 miles north of Airoso

4& ,(j? ’i’i mcv‘?ﬁqe Gu@r ,14@ t _ = :;


















